
To Whom It May Concern 

Please recommend a Do Not Pass on HB 1151.  I believe it has been proven in other states that Ballot 

Box Biology does not work.  We have to let the Biologist and science lead our decisions.  If we pass laws 

every time there is something we don’t like, we are in for a world of hurt.  We need to come together to 

protect North Dakota’s deer herd.  We need to remember that the deer belong to the people of North 

Dakota and not the person who owns the land that they may be standing on today.  If we want a healthy 

deer herd for our children to hunt or to just watch, we need to make hard decisions now for a better 

tomorrow.  Do we really want to put our herd in jeopardy so that I can throw some corn out, so I can 

look like a great hunter.  I think not.  Thank you for your time. 

 

Sincerely  

Brianne McWhorter 


